WINE COMMITTEE Minutes

Meeting of the Wine Committee on Thursda

5. Accounts for the Fellow's wine cellar 2017-18 overview

The accounts will be taken to the Finance Committee next week.

The revenue income was down from £80K to £75K due to 13k bulk sales that took place in 2016/17 while no sales took place in 2017/18.

Sales to the college are down by 1.5%, but sales to individuals are up. Cost of wine sold at book cost down slightly but profit went up to £34,764.

The Bursar said that we would maintain selling costs for this year and review again next year.

The book cost at the end of 17/18 is £226,605 but the market value is £304,548. The outstanding loan to the college is £181,152 down from £211,790.

Conclusion of the wine accounts is that they are in pretty good shape. (Document attached)

6. Purchases over the last year and plans for present year

Only cheaper end wines have been purchased e.g. £5.99 ex VAT per bottle selling at £11.00 inc VAT per bottle and Port & Madeira which have a greater turnover. Stock levels of lower priced white Burgundy are low and need replenishing for this term with the purchase of two different types. From the wine tasting that took place on Tuesday 15th January 2019 it has been identified that the Chateau Beauchene wines will need ordering now as they are still in bond for delivery autumn 2019. Charles Taylor has been approached to sell some of the excess amounts of Port and Sauternes and also some wines that are in small quantities. Unfortunately most of the wines in small quantities are missing labels and are not suitable for selling; these will be used for high end College Dinners. Another wine supplier has also been contacted to provide costs for the Port and Sauternes as well as Charles Taylor for comparison of costs. There will be several deliveries of different wines throughout this year that are currently held in bond that had been previously ordered before Mr Allinson left.

7. Any other business

The Mac computer system we have in place at the moment is very old, unfriendly and on its last legs. Also stock can be changed on this system at any time, even for previous years. We are keeping a shadow account on the pc just in case the Mac fails. Mr Corke has looked at other systems used by other colleges and the best one to suit our needs is being used by St Caths College which will bolt onto our Uniware system which we already use in the College. Mr Corke has arranged to take a representative from IT and the Financial Bursar to look at the system. The new system will enable

Distribution List:

Mr Aylmer Johnson (Acting Wine Steward)

Dr David Chambers

Dr Matthew Dunstan

Dr Paul Edwards

Professor John Gibson

Dr Hubertus Jahn

Dr Anne Stillman

Dr Jackie Tasioulas

Matt Wright (UCS representative)

Pedro Vianez (MCR representative)

Mr Paul Warren (Bursar)

Ms Marie Bouvier (Fellows' Butler)

Mr Lee Corke (Catering Manager)

Ms Paula Yardy Saban (Secretary)